ADOPTED


GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BASIC SKILLS COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Monday, February 25, 2013

2:30 P.M., CR 230

Chair:  Jan Young

Voting Members Present:  Kathy Holmes, Monette Tiernan, Jeanette Stirdivant, Megan Ernst, Kathy Flynn, Michael Ritterbrown (proxy for Mary Mirch), Ed Karpp (proxy for James Krusling), Terrence Yu (proxy for Tatyana Bartholomew)
Absent:  Rick Perez, Tina Andersen-Wahlberg, Roxanne Rafii, Alex Hamond, Daniela Contreras, Kevin Dimatulac

Resources Present:  Amir Nour

Quorum (8 needed): 9 out of 15 voting members

I.
Approval of Minutes


MSC (Holmes, Flynn) to approve the minutes of the November 19, 2012 Basic Skills 


Committee meeting.

II.
Approval of Agenda

MSC (Holmes, Flynn) to approve the agenda for the February 25, 2013 Basic Skills 


Committee meeting.
III.
Old Business  


1.  Funding and Timeline for 2013–2014 Proposals 
Jan Young informed the committee that this year’s expenditures will be around $318,000 without including benefits of around $54,000.  If we continue to fund existing projects for one additional year, we can expect to spend about the same amount next year.  Our basic skills budget for next year is around $320,000 and we have not heard about additional basic skills allocation from the Chancellor’s office. 

The committee discussed whether existing projects need the same or different amounts of funding for next year.  To meet the budget, one possibility is to fund projects with deliverable results rather than fund release time for faculty.  Another possibility is to fund short-term projects.  One concern, though, is that projects must meet goals of the Student Success Task Force.
The committee decided to send out request for proposals for next year’s projects.  The committee agreed to implement a two-year time frame for projects.  The committee also agreed to scale down existing projects and will consider new projects as funds become available.  

MSC (Flynn, Tiernan) to send out request to college faculty for new project proposals with stipulation that timeline for basic skills is winding down and funding is limited.

MSC (Flynn, Ernst) to send out report forms to managers of existing proposals and also to ask them to submit new proposals for continuous funding next year. 
IV.
New Business


1.  Alignment of BSI projects with Student Success Task Force Recommendations
The state Chancellor’s office asked all colleges to submit a report that outlines how their basic skills programs align with goals from the Student Success Task Force.  The objective is to show basic skills programs in the state are meeting some of the goals recommended by the task force.  

The committee had an open discussion about how our college’s basic skills programs meet each of the recommendations.  The collaboratives meet recommendation one.  Math career planning and Garfield library meet recommendation two.  Math-at-risk and non-credit transition meet recommendation three.  Non-credit ESL meets recommendation four.  The common finals, non-credit support services, SLOAC, and Garfield library meet recommendation five.  The math collaborative program meets recommendation six.  

2.  Future Meeting Dates
The committee discussed the coordination of meeting after faculty have submitted proposals for next year’s programs.  The committee agreed to allow three to four weeks for faculty to submit their proposals.  Some possible future meeting dates are March 18 and April 8. 
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